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Year 6 have been busy memorising the Lewis Carroll 
poem ‘The Jabberwocky’ in order to be able to recite 
and perform it.  We have had fun watching different 
performances of the poem by others, and thinking 
how we can deliver a fantastic performance 
ourselves.   Year 6 Team 
 

 

On 19 May 2021, the 
charity, National 
Numeracy, is aiming to 
help children and adults 
feel more confident 
about numbers, which is more important than ever 
this year. Our school is a proud Champion of National 
Numeracy Day - the UK's only annual day dedicated 
to every day maths. On 19 May, we are shining a 
spotlight both on supporting kids with maths and on 
making your money go further. Helping children to 
build a positive relationship with numbers and 
boosting parent and carer number confidence at the 
same time, is one of the main themes of the day. 
There will be a host of free online events, videos and 
resources including inspirational stories and practical 
advice from celebrities. As a National Numeracy Day 
Champion organisation, we have access to some 
great resources. Further details to follow in 
future newsletters.  
Dr Claire Shorrock, Year 6 Teacher 
 

Foundation Stage have had a busy time this week. 
Giraffes and Spiders had a lovely time at Forest 
School looking for bugs, making potions, recipes and 
playing in the water and mud. We found lots of ants, 
woodlice, spiders and slugs. 
We are sure that Lions and 
Ladybirds will look forward to 
the activities next week. 
Remember Lions is on Tuesday 
not Monday due to the bank 
holiday.  Foundation Stage Team 

 

Year 2 had great fun developing their sketching skills 
in Forest School.  
We made view finders and placed these around the 
area.  We found this helped our attention to detail!    
(Pictures on the school blog) 
Year 2 Team 
 

 
Class Photos – Children had their class photo taken today.  The weather stayed dry so we were able to take the photos 
outside.  Year 6 had their vista style photo taken in the school hall.  Proofs will go home once we receive them and you 
will be able to order copies via Tempest’s website. 
 
Friday PMs: Everyone will be pleased to know that we will be returning to full days on Fridays: starting on Friday 14th 
May. Cases have remained low in the community on our return to school this term and there have been no positive 
cases in school so far this term. Therefore, as planned, Fridays will end at the same time as every other day (according 
to the staggered timing for your child). Staggered timings remain in place in line with the government expectation for 
schools to maintain bubbles and limit gatherings. 
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COMING UP….. 
Year 4 Hill End – We are almost there in finalising this trip for our year 4 children.  The trip will be two consecutive day 
trips for each class, morning, afternoon and evening, at Hill End and a detailed letter containing further information and 
will be emailed to you soon. 
 
Next Friday (7th May) it is PALS Break the Rules Day.  Forms have gone home with the children 
this week with further information. Some have told me they will be breaking every one of the 
rules! 

 
NOTICES 
At the end of this newsletter there is a letter from Oxfordshire County Council to Parents and Carers about access to free 
LFD test kits.  Please click on the link in the letter to order LFD test kits. 
 

Next Friday- 7th May (for the last time) we finish early at:- 

Reception 
1pm 

Years 1, 3 & 5 
1.10pm 

Year 2, 4 & 6 
1.20pm 

 

Andrew Markham and the school team  
 

PALS: 
 

 
Who can grow the tallest Sunflower?  
PALS sunflower growing competition starts March 31st. Order your sunflower growing packs here: 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScLHcUJH2J4edBYPcJp8sxuo4rJxoFdZr709D2iGNta5gm-

EQ/viewform?usp=sf_link            Winner gets a £10 Waterstones voucher.  

 

 
 

 

Date for the diary! 
PALS BREAK A RULE DAY - 7th May 2021 – 
Forms have gone home this week 
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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
This letter provides important information about COVID testing. 
 
Access to free, regular, symptom-free rapid coronavirus testing is a significant step forward to stop the 
spread of coronavirus, paving the way for businesses and society reopening. You can access free, 
rapid lateral flow tests (LFDs) for yourself and your family to use twice a week, in line with clinical 
guidance. Children of primary school age or younger within your household are not asked to test at this 
time. Further information about symptom-free testing in Oxfordshire can be found at  Symptom-free 
testing | Oxfordshire County Council 

One in 3 people with COVID-19 do not experience any symptoms and may be spreading the virus 
unwittingly. Rapid testing detects cases quickly, meaning positive cases can isolate immediately. Since 
rapid testing was introduced, over 120,000 positive cases that would not have been found otherwise 
have already been identified by LFDs. By making rapid tests available to everyone, more cases will be 
detected, breaking chains of transmission and saving lives. 

Alongside the rollout of the vaccine, regular testing is going to be an essential part of the easing of 
restrictions as it will help us quickly suppress the spread of variants. Through new testing technology, 
positive cases of variants of concern are being detected faster than ever before. More people getting a 
test will increase our ability to identify and control variants. 

LFD tests are for people who are symptom free. They can identify people who have COVID but 
have no symptoms, and who could be passing it on to others without knowing. 
  
Who are COVID LFD home test kits for?  
• All Adults  

• Children and young people who are in secondary school and college (tests provided by the schools).  

Primary school aged children or younger children are NOT currently part of the Government’s LFD 
testing programme.  

 
How can I get my COVID LFD home test kits?  
There are a number of ways of getting kits, depending on your circumstances. They can be collected 
locally or ordered for home delivery. There are also testing sites for LFD testing. See link for details. 
Regular rapid coronavirus (COVID-19) tests if you do not have symptoms - NHS (www.nhs.uk) 
 

What’s the purpose of the LFD test?  
Adults and secondary school pupils who do not have any symptoms are asked to test twice a week to 
increase the chance of identifying someone who has Covid-19 and reduce possible transmission.  
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Kevin Gordon Corporate  

Director for Children’s Services 
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A negative LFD test is not a reliable way of ruling out COVID. You should therefore continue to take 
the additional measures, such as social distancing and using face masks.  
If you or your child are identified as a contact of a case, you should not be accessing a test unless you 
are symptomatic. In these circumstances you should take a PCR test. Isolation as a contact of a case 
should only end after the 10-day period, regardless of whether you have accessed a test and the result.  
 
If you have symptoms of COVID  
If you, your child or anyone in the household has symptoms that could be COVID, no matter how mild, 
you need to get a PCR test.  
Get a PCR test - www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test Do not use an LFD home test. 
 
Parents and carers of children who have been advised to self-isolate by their education setting or by 
NHS Test and Trace are now able to apply for a Test and Trace Support Payment or discretionary 
payment of £500, if they meet the eligibility criteria. This helps to ensure that parents receive the 
financial support they need if they are unable to attend work due to childcare responsibilities.  
 
What’s the difference between LFD home tests and PCR tests?  
The PCR test is for people with symptom of COVID. The results take a day or two to come back.  
 
The LFD test is for people without symptoms of COVID. You can do the test at home and get the result 
immediately. If the result is positive you will need to get a PCR test to confirm the result.  
 
Whilst the booklet accompanying some home test LFD kits do say that they are suitable for children 
under 12, using them for primary age children or younger is not currently Government policy.  
 
 
Do’s and Don’ts for Adults and Secondary school pupils - Summary  
 
DO take the LFD test twice a week and report your result whether it is positive  
or negative following the instructions in your test kit.  
 
DO Confirm a positive LFD test result by getting a PCR test  
The household should start self-isolating  
Book a PCR test appointment or order a PCR test kit to be delivered to your home.  
If the PCR test is negative, the household can stop self-isolating  
 
DON’T use the LFD test for your primary or pre-school aged children  
If they have been instructed to self-isolate as a contact of a COVID case – a negative result (either LFD 
or PCR) will not allow your child to return to school or nursery before the end of their 10-day self-
isolation period.  
 
DON’T use the LFD test if your child or anyone in the household has COVID symptoms. If you, your 
child or anyone in the household has COVID symptoms, they must book a PCR test.  
 
 
Thank you to you and your families for your support and understanding at what we know is still a 
challenging time. 
 
Kind Regards 

 

Kevin Gordon 

Corporate Director for Children’s Services 
 

 

http://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test

